
BIRTHDAYS: 4 Oct; Wayne Fry. 
 

ANNIVERSARIES: 6 Oct; Kim and Rob Powell. 

 

Tonight: TBA 
Fellowship: Jeff Franklin and Wayne Fry 

 
Future Programs:  

 

9 Oct: TBA 
Introduction: Michael Mastronardi 
Vote of Thanks: Brian Morrison 
Fellowship: John Hozack and Bernard Jones 
 

16 Oct: Elizabeth Abood and Kevin Hill; JERVIS 
BAY WILD 
Introduction: Bev Nicholas 
Vote of Thanks: John Payne 
Fellowship: Michael Mastronardi and Brian Morrison 
 
23 Oct: TBA 
Fellowship: Rhondda Purtell 
Introduction: Trevor Schofield 
Vote of Thanks: Bev Nicholas and John Payne 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Meeting’s Report; 25 September 2018 
 

President Craig Saunders welcomed members and guests Joe Puglisi, Guest speaker Melinda Loe, 
Hahepa Ruhe, Murry Conran, Karri, Lucy & Oscar Conran, Jo Jones and Warren Jones. 
 
International Toast Director Stephen Hladio toasted the Rotary Club of Guayaquil Ecuador for 
Food Plant Solutions.  
Stephen reminded members of World Polio day.  
 
Youth report Director Andrea Tucker informed members of $ 9095.00 from the BCN (Business 
Community Network) Luncheon. Well Done Andrea, great result. 
 
Phil Brown – Relay for Life; our team is called Rotary Rascals.   The link to our team’s fundraising page 
is: https://www.cancercouncil.org.au/relayforlife/teams/EI00056286  
 
Secretary Ali Tyquin received an invite for a thank you morning tea at the Ulladulla Civic Centre for 
volunteers hosted by SCC.  
 
Members reports Tony Fondacaro informed members of a social night on Saturday October 27th to 
the FABFOUR cost $25.00 at Mollymook Bowling Club.  
Tony gave a short catch up with a recent trip to Hawaii and the Rotary Club of Honolulu he visited.  
Tony spoke on a new lighter Jumping Castle. 
 
President Craig had the honour of Inducting two new members Jo Jones and Murry Conran. Welcome 
both and your family to the Rotary Club of Milton-Ulladulla and to the Rotary family.  
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 OCTOBER IS ROTARY’S ECONOMIC AND COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT MONTH  
 
 

  

Club’s Calendar  
5 to 7 Oct Fri-Sun District Conference, Cooma 

10 Oct  Hat Day 

12 Oct Fri 

Farmers Festival, gates 
collecting Entry Fee. 
Mollymook Oval  
2:30pm to 8:00pm 

17 Nov Sat 
9 to 9 

Relay For Life -12hours 
Civic Centre 

If a member nominated for a duty is unable to 
fulfil this function, or DOES NOT WISH TO DO IT,  

PLEASE arrange a replacement and or let the 
Bulletin editor know. 

PLEASE NOTIFY apologies and guests to  
Ed Zonneveldt on 0407 958 516,  

edzonneveldt1@optusnet.com.au 
by no later than 12 noon on Tuesday. 

 

https://www.cancercouncil.org.au/relayforlife/teams/EI00056286
http://www.rotaryclubofmiltonulladulla.org.au/
http://www.facebook.com/rotarymiltonulladulla
mailto:edzonneveldt1@optusnet.com.au


 
 
Guest speakers Melinda and Hohepa 
(Joe) from Kotahi Tourism  
Start the presentation with a welcome to 
country and acknowledgement of the 
Murramarang people, traditional owners of 
the land in our area.  
Melinda and Joe than spoke on the tours they 
have conducted in Sydney including 
consulting on Aboriginal tours, combining 
white Australian and Aboriginal history 
tours. Through their company they have been 
able to assist Aboriginal communities in 
Australia to set up tours in their area. Kotahi 
tours have received a number of Tourism 
awards since starting up in 2015.  

 

Kotahi Tourism have now started Conjola tours, conducting tours on heritage, wildlife, environment, 
fishing holiday and destination history. There are activities for the children and seasonal interaction. 
Spoke on the importance of Thomas Kendall and his contribution to history in both in New Zealand, 
Australia and the local area. 

 
REQUEST FROM YVONNE; CAN SOMEONE PLEASE DO THE REPORT FOR MEETINGS;  

9/10, 16/10 & 23/10, TO ASSIST ISSA THANKS. 
 

Meeting’s Report by Yvonne Young, thank you Yvonne. 
 
 

End of Report. 
 
 
 

Members who prefer a fish meal please notify Ed Zonneveldt before 12noon on Tuesdays 
so he can relay your request when he gives the chef the numbers of attendees. 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Is your ‘Working With Children Check’ current? 
Do we have your WWCC number and expiry date? 

Do you need to apply to get your WWCC number? Please see Issa or Trevor. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 Club Toast: “Good food, good fellowship and the privilege to serve.” 


